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APPENDIX	B	‐	Copermittee	HMP	Development	Process	
 
Although the County of District serves as the lead agency for development of the HMP, all SMR 
Copermittees have participated in its development, both financially and through participation 
in HMP workshops scheduled over the course of the project at times corresponding with key 
decision points in developing the HMP.  Participants in the HMP workshops provided valuable 
input on the development of the HMP.  
 
The Copermittees will continue to meet to discuss and resolve any issues that may arise during 
the HMP implementation phase. Participants in the HMP development process will also assist 
in refining and reinforcing methodologies, criteria, and standards established in the HMP.  
 
The group of participants in the SMR HMP development process has met four times since 
October 2012.  Table 6 shows meeting dates, locations, and agenda items.  In addition to the 
formal meetings, the Copermittees coordinated via email to review and discuss technical 
documents, deliberate on specific HMP related topics, and concur on issues. 
 

Table 6 - SMR HMP Copermittee Meetings 

Date Location Agenda
October 29, 
2012 

RCFCWCD, 
Riverside 

SMR HMP Outline and Approach by RBF Consulting (Daniel Apt) 
Presentation of the San Diego Hydrology Model Tool by Clear Creek 
Solution (Doug Beyerlein) 

December 
2012 

City Hall, Murrieta Presentation and discussion of the first Draft SMR HMP 
Presentation and discussion of the HMP Evaluation Program Schematic 

March 2013 City Hall, Temecula Presentation and discussion of the second Draft SMR HMP 
Presentation and discussion of the Draft HMP Evaluation Program  
 

April 2013 RCFCWCD, 
Riverside 

SMRHM Training Workshop by Clear Creek Solutions (Doug Beyerlein) 

May 2013 City Hall, Temecula Presentation and discussion of the Final SMR HMP 
Presentation of the Final HMP Evaluation Program 

  
A Draft SMR HMP will be submitted to the SDRWQCB on or before June 30, 2013.  Within 180 
days of receiving SDRWQCB comments on the Draft SMR HMP, the Copermittees will submit a 
final HMP that addresses the SDRWQCBs comments.  
 
As required by Permit Provision F.1.h(5)(a), the draft document was posted on the District’s 
website in January 2013 (http://rcflood.org/NPDES/SantaMargaritaWS.aspx) for public 
review and comment.  Once the Final Draft SMR HMP is submitted to the Regional Board, the 
document will be posted on the District’s website for a second round of public review and 
comment.   
 
No later than 90 days after receiving a finding of adequacy from the SDRWQCB Executive 
Officer, the Final SMR HMP requirements will be incorporated into the SMR WQMP.   The 
Copermittees will use the revised SMR WQMP to incorporate the HMP requirements into the 
local approval processes through their local WQMPs and municipal ordinances.  This will also 
be completed within 90 days after receiving a finding of adequacy from the SDRWQCB 
Executive Officer.  




